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FADE IN:   

TITLE: ... For the love of money is the root of all evil." -- 
1 Timothy 6:10   

MUSIC: "All Because of You" composed by Paul Martone plays 
over titles and shots of all manner of commerce in the 
ancient and modern world. (music rights obtained)  

THE LOVE & HATE OF MONEY

NARRATOR
Let's face it, we all feel it -- 
the stress -- fear -- and control 
that comes with money.  

But we also love money.  After all, 
it's an essential part of our 
lives.  We use money, to, not only 
to pay taxes and bills, but to buy 
the joyful experiences of Life.

Unfortunately, many feel 
overwhelmed by even the thought of 
money:  often a love-hate 
relationship.  We try not to care, 
but stress is in the air. 

There is never enough.  Or someone 
has too much.  The neighbors always 
have new cars.  One has a swimming 
pool.  The kids need shoes, but 
college is $50,000 a year.

Yes, the stress of money is always 
in the air.  The constant fear of 
loosing it?  Never enough.  A 
stockmarket crash or robbery. 
Scarcity.    

But deep down we know scarcity is 
artificial.  Given the apparent 
size of the universe, we know 
intuitively that the scarcity of 
money -- as a form of energy -- 
must also be an illusion.  If so, 
how is money manipulated to seem 
scarce?  Are we too stressed out to 
even contemplate questions like 
this, let alone solve them?    



Let's take a closer look at the 
subject of money and try to arrive 
at some solutions to remedy the 
stress, fear and control it often 
generates.  

WHAT IS MONEY? 

Academics define money as a medium 
of exchange; a store of value; and 
a tally of production.

By medium of exchange we mean money 
stands in for actual products and 
services when people want to 
exchange them.  This exchange is 
known as trade.   

By store of value we mean money 
has, and keeps, value equal to the 
value of the products and services 
it represents.  

By tally of production we mean 
money comes into existence when a 
product or service comes into 
existence.  Money is thus a tally 
of the products and services 
created by a civilization.

Wiser minds, like Austrian 
economists, warn us that money is 
also a means by which banking and 
corporate elites extract unjust 
wealth from people's labor.  They 
tell us money can provide a covert 
means by which governments finance 
perpetual wars.  They tell us money 
can facilitate an expanding police 
and surveillance state.

Yes, money affects us on a personal 
level but it also produces stress, 
fear and anxiety for the world in 
general.  

After all, why do millions starve 
on street corners and in dirt 
villages while CEOs in glass 
skyscrapers take home 400 times the 
base pay of their stressed out 
workers?
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Why does a movie star get $25 
million a picture while the 
scientist who solves protein 
folding gets but a bronze statuette 
on a wooden plaque? Yes unjust 
enrichment and wealth disparity 
permeate the world not only in 
Hollywood and Corporate America, 
but the Halls of governments around 
the world.  After all what's more 
expensive and wasteful than a war?  
And when there is endless money, 
improperly shepparded, there are 
endless wars, for money also 
purchases belligerent politicians.

Thanks to legislation like 
"Citizens United," K-Street lobby 
firms have endless amounts of money 
to manipulate voters into voting 
for -- not the best candidate -- 
but a candidate that is the lesser 
of two evils.  No wonder the U.S. 
Founders advised against political 
parties, what they called 
"factions."  

Yes, endless "fiat" currency, as we 
will address, buys a copious supply 
of TV commercials and media 
manipulation spammed across the 
nation into every mind.  Mass 
control of our minds, emotions and 
actions all courtesy of the money-
fueled Mainstream Media.  

Lord Acton had a point: power 
corrupts and absolute power 
corrupts absolutely. Money, whether 
loved or hated, is replete with 
benefits and liabilities, both at a 
personal and societal level.

So let's continue our walk down 
Love & Hate Lane and explore the 
ways stress, fear and control of 
money have evolved over history.

A BRIEF HISTORY OF MONEY
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195,000 years ago our ancestors 
lived in small tribes foraging for 
food and resources.  There was no 
need for money because our 
ancestors shared everything and 
everyone had enough. All goods and 
services were freely exchanged.

About 5,000 years ago the invention 
of farming allowed wandering tribes 
to settle into permanent locations, 
today known as towns.  The 
transition from nomadic to 
permanent communities gave rise to 
specialized vocations: you grew 
crops, I cared for the animals.  
Food and resources were traded as  
specific products and services for 
other specific products and 
services in a system known as 
barter.  If we didn't have what 
each other needed at a given time, 
we lent each other what was needed 
on credit. 

As towns expanded into cities and 
civilization grew, a new technology 
emerged: money.  Instead of 
directly trading products, 
commodities like gold or silver 
would stand in as substitutes for 
the actual products to facilitate 
transactions.  Thus if two people 
wanted to trade but did not have 
the exact products each needed, one 
would accept gold or silver as a 
substitute.  This "money" could 
then be used to "buy" needed 
products at a later time.  Since 
gold and silver were commodities 
that had intrinsic value, they were 
widely accepted in trade as 
"commodity money." 

But gold and silver are heavy and 
subject to robbery, therefore they 
were often stored in secure 
warehouses.  The warehouse manager 
would issue a paper receipt to 
evidence the fact that a certain 
amount of gold or silver was left 
in custody.  
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When the owner wanted to use his 
gold or silver for a transaction, 
he simply presented his paper 
receipt and the warehouse manager 
would return his gold or silver for 
expenditure.  Paper receipts 
provided a convenient and accurate 
way to store value yet made that 
value available for trade on 
demand.  This system could be 
considered honest banking.

But everything changed when 
warehouse managers realized that 
most of their customers never came 
to pickup their physical gold or 
silver.  Given this, crooked 
warehouse managers started issuing 
more paper receipts than they had 
gold or silver in storage.  They 
then charged interest on the 
"counterfeit" receipts, creating 
the first scheme of "unjust 
enrichment."   

Eventually the crooked warehouse 
managers got fancy.  Warehouse 
receipts were converted into 
"certificates, then notes" and lent 
far and wide.  Storage of gold and 
silver was thus converted into 
"deposits" and the warehouse 
managers converted themselves into 
"bankers."  

When bankers of the world realized 
how lucrative charging interest on 
nonexistent money was, the practice 
was institutionalized as 
"fractional reserve banking." 

Whereas "honest money" is actual 
gold or silver -- or paper 
certificates that are 100% 
redeemable in gold or silver -- 
crooked bankers had learned how to 
defraud depositors with paper that 
is not redeemable in gold or 
silver.  Because there is no 
intrinsic value to paper, the U.S. 
Government had to pass "laws" 
forcing WE THE PEOPLE to accept it 
as so-called money. 
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Because acceptance of paper money 
is enforced by government fiat, 
it's known as "fiat currency".  
Most countries around the world now 
use fiat currency known as Federal 
Reserve Notes, or "Petrodollars".          

With the advancement of technology, 
the digital age brought forth new 
forms of fiat currency. Credit and 
debit cards are best known as these 
enable transactions without even 
the need for paper.  

In recent years, the rise of 
cryptocurrencies has taken the 
financial world by storm. Bitcoin
and other cryptocurrencies are 
based on a distributed ledger known 
as the blockchain.  Such digital 
currency offers decentralization, 
security and anonymity for all 
transactions.  

Central banks, such as the Federal 
Reserve System, are exploring their 
own centralized blockchain
technologies, what's known as 
Central Bank Digital Currency.    

From the simplicity of tribal 
sharing, to barter, to gold and 
silver, to warehouse receipts, 
certificates, notes, digital credit-
debit cards and finally 
cryptocurrencies based on 
blockchain technology, our means of 
exchange have continually changed 
over time, especially as bankers 
learned how to swindle the public 
more covertly.  Given this, let's 
take a closer look at how money is 
created and how we are often 
manipulated. 

THE MYSTERY OF FIAT CURRENCY 

One of the enduring mysteries 
surrounding money lies in the 
creation of fiat currency.  
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How is today's currency brought 
into existence and how is it 
manipulated? 

Knowledge like this removes many of 
the obstacles created by an elite 
that relies on mystery.  Clarity 
empowers and with knowledge, fear 
is dissolved.  Elites behind the 
banking curtain make the Monetary 
System insanely complicated so only 
they, and their $500-per-hour
professionals, can understand its 
machinations.  And part of those 
machinations stem from the Federal 
Reserve's partnership with the U.S. 
Congress and Treasury.  The actual 
creation of money is known as the 
"Mandrake Mechanism," a process 
deciphered by G. Edward Griffin in 
his important book, The Creature 
from Jekyll Island.

As previously discussed, today's 
currency is created out of debt.  
Specifically, when Congress wants 
to spend without further taxing, it 
borrows.  It borrows by issuing 
IOUs known as treasury-bills, 
treasury-notes and treasury-bonds.  
These "debt instruments" are then 
offered to individuals, large 
corporations and governments, 
domestic and foreign.  When no one 
has the money to buy any more debt, 
the Federal Reserve buys it.  Where 
does the Fed get the money?  It 
literally prints it out of thin 
air.  This so-called "currency" is 
then labeled "Federal Reserve 
Notes" and Congress now has more 
"money" for yet another war.

This process, known as "monetizing 
debt," causes inflation of the 
monetary base.  Thus when there are 
more Federal Reserve Notes than 
products in circulation, prices 
rise because the government-banking 
cartel has created too much new 
money diluting the money already in 
circulation.  Too many dollars 
chasing too few products.  

7.



The dollar has thus undergone a 
"loss of purchasing power" because 
expansion of the monetary base 
decreases the power of each 
existing dollar to purchase 
products and services.

Yes, printing money out of thin 
air, backing it with debt and then 
forcing its use by government fiat 
is a practice that makes money-
creation quite mysterious, if not 
insane.   It's thus no wonder the 
average citizen, who works for an 
honest wage, simply can't believe 
the theft is so blatant.

As we seek to break free from the 
stress, fear, and control of money,  
an understanding of the intricacies 
of its creation, manipulation and 
theft become paramount. 

Let's continue our walk down Love & 
Hate Lane and take a look at some 
early ways money was manipulated to 
create hidden theft.

HIDDEN THEFT -- COIN CLIPPING & ALLOYING

While money has been a powerful 
force in shaping societies and 
driving progress, it also holds the 
potential for hidden theft.  This 
leads to stress, fear, and a loss 
of control. 

One early form of hidden theft that 
set the stage for the banking 
mentality starting out as crooked 
warehouse managers, was "coin 
clipping."  

In ancient times, greedy, war-
driven kings and queens would 
secretly rob their subjects by 
clipping off the edges of the Coins 
of their Realms.  The gold and 
silver clippings, when recast, 
would add up to thousands of new 
coins, coins created out of hidden 
theft.  Yes, the banker mentality 
was waking up to the possibilities. 
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The unsuspecting citizen who 
accepted these "debased" coins 
suffered a loss of purchasing 
power, because the precious metal  
weight of each clipped coin was 
diminished.  

One way or another crooked kings 
and queens unjustly enriched 
themselves until some were caught 
and had their heads chopped off. 
Rulers had to get more creative 
with their "hidden theft."  

Thus was born the ruse of alloying 
gold and silver coins by melting 
them down and recasting them with 
less valuable metals, like zinc and 
nickel.  Little by little the coins 
of the Realm became worthless as 
their gold and silver content was 
reduced towards zero.  

And think theft like this ended 
with Rome, 450 AD.  Recall America 
1965 AD when the U.S. Congress 
ordered silver dimes and quarters 
debased to 75% copper and 25% 
nickel "clads."  Like the citizens 
of Rome, WE THE PEOPLE had OUR 
silver stolen by similar crooked 
banker mentalities.  Debasing coins 
allows those in power to benefit 
from value stolen whether past or 
present.

HIDDEN THEFT - FRACTIONAL RESERVE BANKING 

But stealing money from WE THE 
PEOPLE by clipping and alloying 
coins was crude compared to what 
the banker mentality concocted 
next.

Recall that earlier we discussed 
warehouses that eventually became 
banks; gold and silver receipts 
that became certificates and notes; 
and warehouse managers who became 
bankers -- the hidden theft that 
came next was a stroke of evil 
genius.
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To review: the institutionalization 
of the Fractional Reserve Banking 
System introduced a new order of 
hidden theft.  Bankers, who again 
were the original warehouse 
managers, realized that only a 
fraction of their customers came 
back for their gold or silver 
deposits -- they just traded the 
paper receipts rather than carry 
the metal around. Given this, many 
never "redeemed" their gold or 
silver so the warehouse managers-
turned bankers figured why not loan 
out the extra receipts that are 
never redeemed.  In other words, 
lend at interest the gold and 
silver that just sat around the 
warehouse doing nothing -- print up 
a few extra receipts and lend them 
out at interest.  This is like a 
hat checker renting out your hat 
sitting in the closet while you are 
occupied at the dance.  

This scheme of renting out other 
peoples assets while they are not 
USING them, has been "legalized" by 
bankers in partnership with 
Congress.  Hidden theft, 
institutionalized as "Fractional 
Reserve Banking," seems honest 
because, after all, the bankers are 
only stealing a "fraction" of the 
gold and the REST is in "reserve."  
Just like the Federal Reserve 
System, a misleading term because 
it is not "federal," there are no 
"reserves" and it's a private bank 
not some respectable "system."

To be sure, people get funny when 
they think hidden theft is 
happening with their money -- and 
the proof is the many bank runs 
down through history, including the 
Panics of 1893, 1901 and 1907. 

With at least four ways 
manipulation and hidden theft 
happen -- clipping coins; debasing 
precious metals; printing currency 
out of thin air; 
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covertly lending fractions of other 
peoples money -- it's no wonder 
banks cause great instability, if 
not unjust enrichment for elites in 
the financial system.

Because of hidden theft, the very 
system WE THE PEOPLE rely upon for 
stabile, secure monetary 
transactions is a serious source of 
stress, fear and loss of control. 

MONEY AND THE FREE MARKET

At the heart of what's supposed to 
be the Free Market is a central 
banking monster known as the 
Federal Reserve System.  
Established in 1913, the Federal 
Reserve's mandate is to keep 
inflation and unemployment low.  

Critics argue that the Federal 
Reserve's interventions, however do 
the exact opposite.  By 
manipulating the amount of money in 
circulation and by spasmodically 
regulating interest rates, the Fed 
distorts the free market, creates 
boom and bust cycles, facilitates 
malinvestment and fosters an 
environment of moral hazard.

The idea of using a central bank to 
create fiat currency and pump it 
into an economy as government 
"expenditures" came from a British 
economist named John Maynard 
Keynes.  The Keynesian theory of 
monetary policy is that, when tax 
receipts do not cover profligate 
spending, governments print debt-
backed fiat currency and lend it 
far and wide to "STIMULATE" their 
dead and dying economies.  This, 
they theorize, will create jobs and 
lower interest rates -- in other 
words, prosperity though walking-
dead, deficit expenditures.
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Governments love Keynesian 
economics because it gives them a 
rationale to borrow and spend as 
much money as they want regardless 
of their citizens' demand for 
balanced budgets.

While apologists of Keynesian 
economics argue that such 
interventions mitigate economic 
crises and promote stability,  
critics caution against the 
formation of excessively large 
government and runaway inflation.

Tampering with the free market also 
causes welfare programs and 
economic disparities that can 
seriously backfire.  Two primary 
examples are Academia and the U.S.  
Health Care System.  

When the government -- "justified" 
by Keynesian economic theory -- 
began co-signing loans to college 
students, so much debt-driven fiat 
currency flooded the market 
colleges decided to double, triple 
and quadruple their tuitions.  
After all, if every kid has a 
$250,000 loan guaranteed by Uncle 
Sam, why not raise prices.

Same thing happened with the Health 
Care System.  When government-
backed insurance pays for 
everything, doctors, hospitals and 
pharmaceutical companies double, 
triple and quadruple their prices.  
Now a day in the hospital costs 
$35,000 and a year at college costs 
50,000.

Thank you John Maynard Keynes for 
the idea of "stimulating" the 
economy rather than allowing the 
free market to set prices according 
to supply and demand.  We now live 
in a world of over-priced products 
planned for obsolescence or an 
implosion of the supply chain.  
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By critically examining 
institutions like the Federal 
Reserve System and monetary 
theories, like Keynesian Economics, 
we can discover why we are stressed 
out by money and fear the control 
bad actors can employ.

THE SYSTEM OR THE ACTORS

Does the stress, fear, and control 
associated with money lie in the 
System itself or is it the actors 
who participate?  In other words, 
what is the dynamic between the 
individual and the collective?  

Throughout history, societies have 
grappled with finding a balance 
between collective interests and 
individual interests.  While some 
argue that a more collective 
approach promotes stability and 
equity, others emphasize the 
importance of individual freedom.

The notion of the Borg collective 
in the STAR TREK series, serves as 
a metaphor for an extreme system of  
centralized control. Just as the 
Borg seek to "assimilate" 
individuals into a hive mind, a 
fully centralized monetary system 
could assimilate individuals into a 
financial collective. The fear of 
losing one's individuality and 
being subsumed by a faceless entity 
lies at the heart of the fear of 
money.

Similarly, the concept of a Matrix-
style central planning computer is 
a dystopian future where a select 
few wield absolute control over the 
monetary system.  In such a 
scenario, decisions regarding the 
allocation of resources, wealth 
distribution, and economic policies 
would be determined by a small 
group of technocrats. 
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To the elitist mentality the idea 
of a Global Government, staffed by 
deep state technocrats seems good: 
a unified structure; worldwide 
peace; fast,  accurate 
transactions; and the equitable 
distribution of resources on a 
global scale.  All sounds good on 
paper.  The concept, however, is 
flawed: Global Government violates 
a fundamental tenet of the 
universe: redundancy.  What if THE 
Global Government goes sour and we 
have no where to run?  No back up 
government.  What then?  
What happens if our world becomes 
dominated by an immortal, 
superintelligent AI, a dictator 
that controls us through a global 
monetary blockchain of a Central 
Bank Digital Currency?

Is this not the very definition of 
stress, fear and control?  What's 
the backup plan when the 
concentration of power is absolute?

An artificial intelligence, if 
entrusted with governance, could 
usher in a reign of total 
enslavement.  

In the quest to break free from the  
stress, fear, and control of money, 
it's important to strike a balance 
between benefits of collective 
action and the need to safeguard 
individual freedom.  

THE CHAINS OF DEBT

In the quest to break free from the 
stress, fear, and control of money, 
we must confront one of the most 
pervasive and insidious aspects of 
the modern monetary system: debt, a 
tool for modern-day enslavement.

Debt has become an inescapable part 
of our lives, both on an individual 
and a societal level. 

Debt often starts out innocently. 
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A credit card or two, then a loan 
to buy a car or a house. However, 
over time, debt can accumulate and 
become a heavy burden, constraining 
our choices and limiting our 
freedom.  The dependency created by 
college debt can encumber young 
people for years.

As individuals and nations find 
themselves increasingly in debt, 
the mechanisms of its control 
become increasingly apparent. 
Compounded interest charged on 
borrowed money accelerates the 
cycle of debt.  While modest 
interest seems like a fair exchange 
for the use of capital, it can 
quickly spiral out of control 
making it difficult for individuals 
and nations to escape the grip of 
debt.  But the control and 
manipulation associated with debt 
extends far beyond just interest 
payments.  

Those who control the issuance of 
debt -- and set interest rates via 
arbitrary decisions at the Fed -- 
hold significant power over the 
economy and, by extension, the 
lives of WE THE PEOPLE.

By creating dependency on banks, 
the power elite exerts control over 
entire populations. This leads to 
biased economic policies that 
advance banking interests and 
maintain the status quo for elites. 
Control like this stifles 
individual agency, if not 
unalienable rights and freedoms.

Breaking free from the chains of 
debt requires exploration of 
alternative paradigms.  It 
necessitates questioning prevailing 
economic theories and exploring new 
possibilities. By fostering 
financial literacy and promoting 
responsible borrowing, individuals 
and governments can reclaim control 
over their financial lives.
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As the sun rises on a new era 
fueled by our desire to break free 
from the stress, fear, and control 
of money, we embark on a journey 
towards financial liberation, a 
world where the pursuit of 
abundance and well-being take 
precedence.  

Let's take a look at the merits and 
liabilities of the power elites 
latest proposed alternative: a 
global monetary system.  

A GLOBAL MONETARY SYSTEM

From the Bancor, proposed by John 
Maynard Keynes in 1944, to the 
Special Drawing Right created by 
the International Monetary in 1969, 
the banking mentality's obsession 
with a global monetary system has 
never let up.  

Today the latest global currency 
scheme is known as the CBDC, short 
for Central Bank Digital Currency.

Advocates for CBDC argue that such 
a global currency would provide a 
unified approach to addressing many 
of society's issues.  Initiatives 
like Agenda 21 -- aimed at 
sustainable development -- 
emphasize the need for collective 
action to ensure the "well-being of 
future generations."  Advocates 
believe a global monetary system 
could facilitate such initiatives.

The Green New Deal, a spin off from 
Agenda 21 -- is billed as a 
framework for addressing Climate 
Change.  By redirecting financial 
resources toward clean, sustainable 
energy, this initiative aims to 
transform economies.  A global 
monetary system -- proponents argue 
-- could facilitate the financing 
needed to realize the goals of a 
Green New Deal.
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Concerns however have been raised 
about the implications.  Many fear 
a global monetary system could lead 
to the erosion of national 
sovereignty and individual 
freedoms, or worse.  The 
concentration of financial power in 
the hands of a global elite raises 
serious questions about the 
potential for universal tyranny. 

Wiser minds caution against the 
dangers of Global Government, where 
sovereignty could be compromised 
and dissenting voices could be  
suppressed -- as we saw happen with 
Twitter censorship, COVID remedies 
and the Wuhan lab leak.  But most 
graphic was when truckers had their 
bank accounts shut down by the 
Canadian government. 

A global monetary system that JUST 
offers advantages to elites would 
be risky for the rest of the 
world's citizens.  In short, 
Citizens need to be in control of 
their monetary system.  Citizens 
also need to be in control of their 
energy sources.  Since money and 
energy are two sides of the same 
coin, this means control of money  
is control of energy and vice 
versa.   

Fortunately -- as Steven Greer and 
others discuss -- there are many 
new technologies that can provide 
abundant energy that is "carbon 
neutral". Elites and the world's 
citizens should be able to agree on 
such an agenda.        

But again, Global Government is 
risky as there is no where to run 
when rogue politicians become 
tyrannical.  And yes, it can happen 
in any country, even Canada.  Ask 
the truckers.
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Breaking free from the stress, 
fear, and control of money would 
not be facilitated by any global 
currency whether it be the bancor, 
the SDR or the now proposed Central 
Bank Digital Currency -- all Trojan 
horses to World Government.  These 
risks and liabilities acknowledged, 
let us now look at why money is 
important.

THE IMPORTANCE OF MONEY

Money can transcend its basic 
functions as a medium of exchange, 
a store of value, and a tally of 
production -- for it holds immense 
power to drive innovation and grow 
civilization itself. 

As civilization progressed, money 
became not just a tool for trade, 
but a catalyst for progress. It 
provided individuals and businesses 
with the means to invest in the 
research and development of new 
technologies -- most notably the 
emerging technology of oil. It was 
the abundance of energy from Saudi 
oil fields -- converted into the 
Petrodollar -- that fueled the 
rapid progress of civilization from 
the 1900s onward.        

With money, and monetary 
incentives, entrepreneurs brought 
world-changing ideas to life.  
Money, in this sense, became the 
lifeblood of innovation, lifestyles 
and planetary growth. 

In this way, money played a pivotal 
role in global capital formation. 
Capital formation -- the PROFIT a 
business earns by creating VALUE -- 
enables businesses to expand 
without the need to BORROW.

In a flourishing society, capital 
formation is plentiful, if not 
expanding exponentially.  
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Given this, such capital -- capital 
generated from actual production --  
goes into direct competition with 
the pseudo-capital generated out of 
thin air by dishonest bankers.  
Thus, the only way bankers can 
compete is to flood the financial 
markets with "easy money" -- 
currency monetized from debt and 
lent at artificially low interest 
rates.  

Is it any wonder capital formation 
is kryptonite to the banking 
mentality?  Is it any wonder 
critics of capitalism obsessively 
vilify "profit" and glorify "debt"?  

Unfortunately, many businessmen do 
not understand these nuances.  They 
do not realize that, every time 
they use monetized debt rather than 
their own capital -- their own 
savings -- they are participating 
in "hidden theft".  The "love of 
money" has enticed them to place at 
risk money stolen from others 
rather than use their own capital.  

When this happens, a moral decay 
pervades the nation and its 
monetary system.  For otherwise 
honest beings, THIS is the real 
source of the stress, fear and 
control of money: PROFITING FROM 
MONEY CREATED BY DISHONEST MEANS. 
Real money is honest. Gold, silver 
and 100% redeemable paper are 
honest money therefore NOT the 
source of stress, fear or control.

Real money facilitates a positive 
future. Debt-based fiat currency 
encumbers the future.  Real money 
influences our experiences and 
shapes our sense of well-being. 
Monetized debt allows us to pretend 
that we have what we have not 
earned.  

Real money allows us to acquire 
material possessions without debt 
as debt-based currency doesn't work 
in the long-term. 
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Debt-based currency dictates we 
sell our souls short-term to 
satisfy our lust and greed long-
term.  

Whether it's buying a house, owning 
a car, or acquiring everyday 
essentials, real money grants us 
access to physical assets that 
enhance our lives -- without 
mortgaging our future.   

Real money facilitates education, 
travel, entertainment and personal 
growth. It provides the ability to 
explore the world and broaden our 
horizons without fear or stress.

The presence of real money -- money 
earned through non-debt, non-theft,   
free-market, capital-formation 
activities -- offers a sense of 
security, stability, and control. 
Real money is not created or 
acquired through hidden theft.  

Real money created through capital 
formation is more than an 
instrument of trade, it's an energy 
force that permeates every aspect 
of our lives.  It causes change in 
a world that refuses to change.

WHY NOTHING SEEMS TO CHANGE

In the quest to break free from the 
stress, fear, and control of money, 
we confront a perplexing reality:  
there never seems to be real 
change.  The apparent "change" we 
see is often fake: it leads us 
right back to the same conditions.  

Ironically, there is no "force" 
preventing change. The reason there 
is no change is because those at 
the top usually DO NOT WANT CHANGE. 
They want the status quo.

The people who maintain the status 
quo are sometimes referred to as 
the "power elite", a term coined by 
C. 
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Wright Mills in his well-known book 
of same title.  The Power Elite 
like it the way it is. They don't 
want change. When you are on top, 
why would you want change?  Change 
what? Any change may lower your 
status to BELOW the top. Change is 
thus a potential liability to those 
in power.  

So the first thing to realize when 
dealing with the stress, fear and 
control of money is the people in 
power usually don't want to change 
anything -- they only make it SEEM 
like they want change. Consider 
political parties like the 
Democrats and the Republicans.  
These are ostensibly two parties 
for change, yet the same big 
government, high-tax policies are 
recycled, or swapped between them.          

Financial elites do not experience 
stress, fear or the control of 
money in the same way you and I do.  
As F. Scott Fitzgerald put it: "the 
very rich are different from you 
and me."  The very rich are often 
the CAUSE of stress, fear and 
control -- they are usually not the 
EFFECT of it. The very rich thus 
have no incentive to change. Their 
modus operandi is to conserve  
their power. Again, they generate a 
popular illusion of change, a 
progressivism, but they put the 
boots on and never walk. 

Given this, it's no wonder the only 
way populations have been able to 
cause change is revolutions. But is 
war the only thing that can 
motivate change? 

Fortunately, the use of extreme 
force may not be the only way to 
cause change.  It's a long shot but 
if the Power Elite could see the 
RATIONALE of causing change by 
changing itself, change would 
happen organically.    
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If enough "wiser minds" realized 
that Life does not have to be a 
"zero sum game," change could 
happen quickly. 

Since there is no scarcity of 
resources in an infinite universe,  
one's gain does not have to come at 
another's loss.  An infinite pie 
creates a civilization without 
limit, a civilization where all can 
thrive.  

EMBRACING A SILVER SUNRISE

We have traveled the lane of love 
and hate and seen many sights.  We 
have discussed real money and how 
it differs from fiat currency. We 
have scanned history and seen that 
trade started as sharing. 

We have seen that gold and silver 
were, and still are, real money. 
At each step we have seen how the 
banking mentality -- in partnership 
with the state -- invented new 
schemes of hidden theft.  Starting 
with coin clipping and alloying 
metals, they converted money into 
paper and lent it without consent.

They then dropped all pretense of 
hidden theft when they started 
printing money out of thin air in 
the light of day.  No wonder there 
is stress, fear and loss of control 
when it comes to money. 

We have visited the free market and 
seen how tampering with its ability 
to facilitate trade leads to 
malinvestment and all manner of  
pricing problems, not only in the 
Health Care industry but 
Transportation, Agriculture and 
even Academia.

We have seen how Keynesian 
economics gives government a 
"justification" to create endless 
debt, debt used to create and 
control a welfare-warfare state.  
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We have seen that both the system  
AND the actors are problematic.   
In short: there will be no Silver 
Sunrise if the banking mentality 
institutionalizes Central Bank 
Digital Currency.  Such a scheme 
would doom humanity to a global 
police and surveillance state. WE 
THE PEOPLE of the world must ensure 
this does not happen.  

We have seen that personal debt is 
hard, but the National Debt is so 
horrendous the only solution may be 
a debt jubilee.  Given the 
liabilities, we should stay away 
from debt -- as a nation and as 
individuals.  We should cut our 
credit cards in half.  We should 
only borrow to purchase products 
and services that make it possible 
to innovate and produce.  These 
policies will steadily improve the 
individual, and in doing so, 
improve society.

Through savings, responsible 
borrowing, budgeting and allocation 
we can gain control over our 
monetary system.  One cannot always 
control their income but they can 
control their spending.  

Financial freedom also involves 
creating multiple streams of active 
and passive income.  This is easier 
said than done, but one can do it 
by holding one or more jobs, 
starting a business and investing 
at least 10% of earnings wisely.  

No one really knows what wise 
investing means, but history shows 
that legacy wealth is built on real 
estate, precious metals and fine 
art.  Note these are all HARD 
assets, NOT paper.  If one insists 
on investing in paper, stocks and 
bonds could make sense: but only to 
the degree one is hedged with 
silver, gold and art.  
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Bear in mind, the real price of 
gold and silver is probably many 
times the spot advertised by a 
banking mentality that likes to 
print money out of thin air.  Thus, 
gold and silver, like interest 
rates, are artificially suppressed.

If the whole financial system 
implodes, millions will run to gold 
and silver -- especially silver 
because gold will be so high, few 
will be able to afford even an 
ounce.  High tech "money" like, 
cryptocurrencies, may look 
promising, but remember, gold and 
silver have served humankind for 
thousands of years.  New is not 
always better. 

Through an application of the 
knowledge presented in this film, 
we can mitigate the stress of the 
current monetary system.

In doing this, we can experience 
immediate relief, even some 
freedom.  But breaking free from 
the stress, fear and control of 
money will only fully manifest when 
we harness the abundant energy of 
Life -- the energy of the universe -
- flowing through us as we work 
together to secure our God-given 
Natural Rights. 

By these means we can and will 
create a bright future, a Silver 
Sunrise that will illuminate 
Humanity forever and ever. 
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